Covid Update for April-May
The number of new cases surged last fall and tapered off after the new year.  As usual now, another spike begins as the summer approaches.  The number of cases per week did begin to rise in April in Cincinnati.  We do not know how big a spike to expect but we want to remind our readers that Covid-19 and its new Omicron variants are still around making people sick and sometimes killing them.  As we approach 1,000,000 deaths nationwide, most of us have seen friends and loved ones who got ill and some of us have lost relatives or friends.
What to do
1. Watch for Symptoms
2. The symptoms are fever, cough, and shortness of breath.  If you have these call your doctor.
3. If you are exposed to Covid, quarantine for two weeks.  
4. Continue safe practices such as masking when needed, safe distancing and hand washing.
5. Get tested if your doctor recommends it.
6. Get vaccinated and take your booster shot.

· The vaccine is now available for children 5-11 years of age.  Get your children and high risk adults vaccinated.  Everybody needs to be vaccinated for us all to be safe.  Vaccines are available by appointment at some pharmacies and at the Board of Elections in Norwood.  You can also get appointments at public health clinics and at the Urban League.  Walk-ins are accepted at the latter until 3:30.   https://www.cincinnati-oh.gov/health/covid-19/vaccine-information-sign-up/
· The Ohio Department of Health, The Center for Closing the Health Gap, with help from UACC, have scheduled events  in Price Hill and other neighborhood for June.  See schedule below.  Note there are two sessions at each center three weeks apart  so each child can get two shots and be fully vaccinated..
